
April 20, 2022 

Dear Pastors, Churches and Praying Friends 
  

I’m a bit late in getting out this newsletter. God has been good to my family. He has 
supplied every need. Our health has been affected with COVID-19, but I thank God for 
speedy recovery. Many of you know that I am serving God under the leadership of Pastor 
Zachary Gillit. God has been good to us! God has provided us a large building where 
Sunday school can be divided into classes.  Praise the Lord for His blessings upon Pastor 
Gillit’s ministries. 
  

Malawi needs you. Malawians need to hear what happens after death? The Bible tells 

us, “It is appointed unto men to die once to die, but after this the judgment” Hebrews 9:27. God is 

absolutely fair. He is no respecter of persons; He has no ‘favourites’.  He does not allow 
people into Heaven just because they have been outwardly religious. There are many 
religions in Malawi, but salvation is still only available through our Lord Jesus Christ. “I 
am the way …. No man cometh unto the Father, but by me.” Salvation is never granted 
in my name neither in your name, nor in my parent’s name or your parent’s name, nor 
in the name of the church. Malawi needs the Gospel and needs your prayers. 
  
Prayer request: Please keep my son in your prayers. He’s 8 years old but still struggling with 
speech delay. His name is Lemuel 
  
We are still waiting for our visa application to be approved. 
 We thank you for your faithfulness and your prayers.  
  
All For His Glory, 
  
Serugamba Family. 
 
 


